
Note for file- Ammonium nitrate exported from the Russian 
Federation, either directly or via Estonia 

Extension of time granted for exporter response 

On 09 October 2015, I, Dale Seymour, the Commissioner of the Anti-Dumping 
Commission published a notice announcing the initiation of an inquiry into whether the 
continuation of anti-dumping measures in respect of ammonium nitrate exported to 
Australia from the Russian Federation, either directly or via Estonia, is justified. 

A full description of the goods is available in Anti-Dumping Notice (ADN) No. 112. This 
ADN is available on the internet at www.adcommission.gov.au. 

The initiation notice advised that the responses to the exporter questionnaire for the 
continuation inquiry would be required by 19 November 2015.  

Due to a request following delayed notification of the inquiry, JSC Kemerovo Azot 
requested an extension of the deadline for submissions. 

I have, under subsection 269TC(6) of the Customs Act 1901, extended the deadline for the 
exporter response for this party. The party must submit the written component of the 
exporter (excluding tables) no later than 22 November 2015. The completed exporter 
questionnaire must be received by 1 December 2015. 

Documents included in the public record may be examined at the Commission office by 
contacting the case manager on the details provided below.  Alternatively, the public 
record is available www.adcommission.gov.au    

Dale Seymour 
Commissioner 
Anti-Dumping Commission 

20 November 2015 
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